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We read with interest the recently published paper by Peine et
al [1] on the views of health professionals on telemedicine. By
surveying health professionals from across a variety of clinical
settings and demographics, interesting results were obtained
illustrating high levels of acceptance of telemedicine among
health professionals in Germany. Acquiring an accurate view
of telemedicine has never been more important than during the
COVID-19 pandemic, where the usage of telemedicine to
communicate safely with patients has increased dramatically.
The authors have made use of the word telemedicine throughout
the paper, without specifically defining its meaning in this
context. In fact, a 2007 study found up to 104 different
peer-reviewed definitions of telemedicine [2] or “eHealth”
across many different studies. Thus, we ask the authors of the
study to clarify what they meant by telemedicine and if this
term was defined for all study participants. We support a
definition that encompasses the integration of technology
mediums into the delivery of more accessible, improved, and
cost-effective health care. The use of telemedicine extends
beyond its role as a communication medium; it can be a resource
for both health care professionals and patients, an instrument
for diagnosis and screening, or a device to globalize medicine.
We note that a strength demonstrated in the survey was the large
number of participants and the variety of different health
professionals included, making it highly representative of the
overall German health professional body. However, now that
telemedicine has been incorporated into our day-to-day practice
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of medicine, it is extremely important to explore specific
challenges of telemedicine to individual specialties. For
example, recent research has shown that it may be difficult to
form a trusting patient-doctor relationship using technology,
which may be especially impactful in psychiatry and mental
health care [3]. For this reason, the results of this study may
reveal additional insight if responses were stratified by specialty.
By identifying particular problems, solutions pertaining to each
specialty may be discovered. For example, virtual reality (VR)
technology that replicates a doctor’s office may help to create
an environment where a lasting doctor-patient relationship can
be established.
In addition, although a variety of health professionals were
surveyed, we feel the views of medical students and clinical
tutors are clearly missing from this study. As the first generation
to fully experience the intersection of telemedicine and medical
education, the opinions of this group could shape the future of
medicine and better prepare upcoming doctors for practice in
the post–COVID-19 era. By surveying medical students, a
demographic that is mostly proficient in technology, we can
find more innovative usages of telemedicine for maximal benefit
to both doctors and patients.
From this, we conclude that despite the numerous benefits of
telemedicine in clinical practice, there is a multitude of
challenges to overcome. Major investment into technological
infrastructure and training seems to be an unavoidable expense
for the advancement of telemedicine. As telehealth becomes an
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integral part of the new global health care system, we must
strive to research and actively work toward its incorporation in

Sadik & Salman
health services for efficient patient care at all levels.
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